McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL. FACULTY OF ARTS. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION Nov. 11, 1924. James Malloch. Esq., M.A., 8 Charlotte Square, Edinburgh, Scotland. Dear Sir: I received your letter of Oct. 17th concerning reciprocal exchange of student-teachers between Scotland and Canada, and the enclosed memorandum of preliminary proposals toward this interchange. On hehalf of McGill University I wish to express the appreciation of the University for the compliment paid in choosing it as the Canadian University to which Scottish student teachers will be sent in 1925-26, by your National Committee for the Training of Teachers. Your Committee has chosen wisely because of the numerous ties between this University and Scotland, and because of the imperial services rendered by the staff and students of the University during the Great War. I am taking this matter into consideration and, meantime, am able to state that the University will endeavour to concur in the general proposals outlined in your memorandum. As the proposals towards this interchange are still in the preliminary stage and as we have not yet had time to interview all the authorities in Montreal interested in this scheme, it is only possible for me to say that we approve of the general outline and Small be glad to give consideration to details. The following points occur to me in this connection. I. Post graduate work in this University is under the jurisdiction of the Faculty of Graduate Studies and Research. Therefore, a student proceeding to a higher degree in this University will be obliged to satisfy the regulations of this Faculty or present acceptable substitutes therefor.